
I S S U E  3  2 0 2 4 / 2 5     |    S E P  2 0 2 4

NEWSLETTER
WYKPSA

I S S U E  3  2 0 2 4 / 2 5     |    S E P  2 0 2 4

Our alma mater has unveiled the programme lineup for the Centenary Celebrations, consisting of, amongst 

many events, an official attempt to create a Guinness World Record on our artificial turf football pitch on 
2 November 2024; and, the Gala Dinner which will be held at the Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition 
Centre on 20 December 2024. More details regarding these events are contained hereinbelow.

Into the Centenary
The Programme Lineup
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The Centenary Events
Centenary Gala Dinner
The Centenary Gala Dinner, which will be held on 
20 December 2024, has been met with tremendous 
enthusiasm.  The school and the Organising Committee 
have been working closely to bring out the best in this 
once-in-a-lifetime grand gathering of Wahyanites.   The 
venue has been changed to the Grand Hall of the Hong 
Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre (HKCEC).

2024 World Record Creation @ Wah Yan
Since 2020, the Wah Yan One Family Foundation  
has been anticipating our opportunity to create 

a Guinness World Record by using 10,000 
scarves to build a figure “100” and sending 
11,000 blessing bags to the elders. 

By donating HK$1,000, you can help WYKOFF 
produce a scarf and a blessing bag, and raise 

funds for supporting more NET teachers and 
STEAM/STEM education at the two Wah Yans 
for the next 5 years.

The 10,000 blessing bags will be sent to our 
beloved elders at Caritas Centres right after the 

world record creation. 

Please scan the QR code to support WYOFF as 
soon as possible. Patrons and Sponsors will be 
invited to complete the world record creation 
on-site with us too! Please call Mr KK Cheung 
(9129 8891) or Mr Monty Fong (9092 9433) if  
you need further information.

Enrollment

Enrollment is open until 15 October or until the remaining few seats are 
sold out. 
Tickets are on sale at the same price as before: 
HK$1,500 per pax, 
HK$18,000 per table.

Google Form

WY Pacemaker
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WYKPSA wishes to congratulate current student 
SIU Lok Yin, Kodi of 6J on his latest achievements 
at the 36th International Olympiad in Informatics.

Representing Hong Kong on his voyage of knowledge 
and discovery, Kodi, the STEM Team Captain, 
brought triumph home from Egypt by bagging a 
Silver Medal for Team HK – in competition with 
representatives from 96 countries or regions from 
all over the world. In total, Team HK won 1 Gold, 
2 Silvers and 1 Honourable Mention in the event.

High achievement by current student Kodi Siu

WY Pacemaker
2025 Marathon and Training Campaign
Organised by the Wah Yan One Family Foundation, the Wah 
Yan Pacemaker - Marathon and Training Campaign is an 
annual programme designed for marathon, half-marathon 

and 10km runners competing in the Standard Chartered 
Marathon. The WY Pacemaker team is committed to 
helping participants achieve “sub-3”, “sub-90” or “sub-40” 
results, in turn helping both Wah Yans raise more funds for 
sporting development.

Your generous donation would include a spot in the Standard 
Chartered Marathon, which will be held on 9 February 2025; 
participation spot in the training campaign commencing in 

September 2024 and ending in January 2025; and, a limited 
edition WY Pacemaker running tee.

Sign up now by completing the Google Form:-
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Our former Honoary Auditor Mr Po Kam Man, 
William (‘75) has passed away peacfully in August 
2024.

Mr Po served in WYKPSA for many years as an 
EXCO member and Honorary Auditor. He was a 
respectable and warm-hearted alumnus, and made 
invaluable contributions to WYKPSA and Wah 
Yan community throughout the years.

May William rest in peace.

Obituary
Our former Chinese Teacher Mr Leung Pui Kam 
(梁沛錦老師) has passed away on 26 August 2024.

Mr Leung had served in WYK from 1964 to 1976 
and then became a Professor in the Department of 
Chinese in CUHK. 

May Mr Leung rest in peace.

WYKPSA is now calling for your help to collect 
the historic photographs of WYK, which will be 
published in the upcoming Centenary events.

We would be grateful if you could share with us 
the photographs of the School campus, memorable 

events, or photos taken with fathers, teachers, etc. 

(Please let us know if you have any difficulties in 
scanning / uploading the photographs, feel free to 
contact us at secretariat@wykpsa.org.hk)

Please share with us any historic photographs that 
you have of our alma mater via:-

Collection of historic photographs of
Old Wah Yan

Caritas Bazaar
Sponsorship Recruitment
Once a year, Wah Yan boys gather together at the Caritas 
Bazaar to manifest a spirit of men for and with others, 
and this year is no different.

Our current students once again require your generosity 

to sponsor their game stalls or sales either through cash-

sponsor or with goods. If you wish to support them by 
sponsoring, please complete this Google Form:-
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Alumni Manager

Wah Yan International Reunion
The Wah Yan International Reunion (WYIR, formerly known as IC or Wah Yan International Conference) is one of 
the important events for Wah Yan overseas alumni network since 1988. We have the pleasure of extending to you the 
invitation to attend the Wah Yan International Reunion 2024 from 18-20 December, 2024 (Wednesday to Friday), 
culminating in the centenary celebration of Wah Yan College, Kowloon.

The WYIR 2024 will feature reports and updates from both schools, the Students’ Associations, the Past Students’ 
Associations, overseas chapters and more. To make the programme extra exciting, we are dedicating one day for an 
exclusive tour to the Holy Spirit Seminary and a company visit to Phase Scientific.

• 18 December: Welcoming dinner
• 19 December: Campus tours to WYCHK and WYK, followed by the sharing session and conference   
   programme at WYK 
• 20 December:  Company visit at Phase Scientific, and an exclusive tour to the Holy Spirit Seminary         

Please indicate which day(s) you plan to join when registering, a fee will be applied for those attending the welcoming 
dinner on 18 December.

See you all in December!

Chief Editor
Jason Wong (17)

Editorial Board Writers/Contributors
Wai Hung Lau (75)
Yin Pok Li (07)
Kingsley Yat Hei Cheung (16)

Google Form

WYKPSA wishes you and your family a full moon of bliss on a

Happy Mid-Autumn Festival!

A message from the

The first meeting of the School Incorporated Management Committee (IMC) will be held on 30 September. 
Should you have any comments that you wish to direct to the School, please contact the sitting Alumni 
Manager Ronnie Kung (‘86) at rkung@hotmail.com.

Caritas Bazaar
Sponsorship Recruitment


